
Republic of Panama 
Superintendency of Banks 

 
 

 
July 3, 2006 
CIRCULAR No. 045-2006  
 
 
General Manager 
IN YOUR OFFICE 

Ref.:  State Phone Numbering Plan 
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
In addition to the change of numbers of the Superintendency of Banks' phone 
central exchange, which starting today will change their prefix from 206 to 506 in 
compliance with the "State Phone Numbering Plan", the Superintendency of 
Banks informs you that the new phone numbers used for receiving and sending 
faxes will be: 
 

Institutional  
Work Unit 

Current Phone  
Numbers  (faxes) 

Phone Numbers starting 
on July 3, 2006 (faxes) 

Upper Management 
Office 

264-9422 506-7700 

General Secretariat 264-9560 506-7703 
International Affairs and 

Projects Directorate 
264-9727 506-7706 

Legal Banking Directorate 264-9741 506-7707 
FECI 264-9795 506-7709 

 
For more information, you can query the new Superintendency of Banks' Phone 
Directory in our web page www.superbancos.gob.pa, in the institutional aspects 
section. 
 
Attentively, 
 
 
Delia Cardenas 
Superintendent 
 
/ys 
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